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I just wanted to take a moment to express my sincerest gratitude for all your hard work and 
dedication to the ALA. Your passion and commitment to the ALA is what makes our 

organization thrive.  

The numbers are in and as follows: We are currently (California) at 63.68%, second in the 

Western Division. 

Northwestern Division - Energy 63.90%, up from 60.88%   

 Central Division - Air -  61.77%, up from 58.94% 

Western Division Fire -  59.87% up from 57.06% 

 Southern Division - Earth - 59.77% up from 57.35%  

 Eastern Division Water 55.16%, up from 52.30% 
As the year comes to a close, let's take this window of opportunity and contact our 

members who have not renewed their membership. Remember their timely payment 

helps us continue providing valuable services to our veterans and the community. 

Thank you again for all that you do, and if you have any questions, please let me know.  

“May your holidays be filled with warmth and fire!” 

Donna L. Smith 

Department Membership Chair E: DonnaLSmith1919@gmail.com 858 776-5974 


